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Dear Councilmember Padilla, I’'m posting this comment to say we
are totally against putting the bike path next to the dog park. The
dog park 1s so important and means so much to so many dogs,
people and family’s lives. We need this dog park preserved! The
best compromise we think should be considered would be to use
the funds to fix the bike paths that have already been built, or start
the bike path on the south side and change over to the north side at
the bus overpass. Or maybe you, your Engineers and the planning
committee can come up with a better, more creative, less
expensive rerouting solution that will preserve the Dog Park?
Please reconsider it and use your influence to move this away
from the dog park and use the funding to fix the bike paths that
already exist and need attention. Sincerely, Relah & Kiki Eckstein
(and Rooney) relahstate@gmail.com



